Nicola Gunn

From: Planning

Sent: 23 July 2021 09:49

To: Planning

Subject: REDACT AND UPLOAD 3/2021/0660 3/2021/0661

Categories: Info

Forwarded by Jane

Sent: 22 July 2021 18:31

To: Planning <planning@ribblevalley.gov.uk>

Subject: HARP project



This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do **NOT** click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and are sure the content within this email is safe.

Dear Sirs

I am writing to you concerning the proposed routes for vehicular access to Newton-in-Bowland.

Although I do not live directly on either of the proposed routes I strongly believe the route via Chatburn, Grindleton and West Bradford should not be used. The existing roads are very narrow and so will require extensive widening and which would involve the loss of existing natural and historic hedges, walls and verges. The vehicles will disrupt these small villages with the potential to damage historic dwellings and put at risk the human and animal life that uses the road.

A far better solution would be the alternative option to create a temporary road from Pimlico to Waddington which avoids much of the disruption.

Regards

